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Manor Expressway Construction Prompts Temporary Lane Closures 
US 290 and Giles/Johnny Morris Road intersection will be closed starting September 4th  

 
(Austin, Texas) – The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority today announced temporary 
lane closures, as construction of the Manor Expressway continues in eastern Travis County. 
 
Starting September 4th the following lane closures will go into effect:  
 

• The intersection of US 290 and Giles/Johnny Morris Road will be temporarily closed to 
traffic between eastbound and westbound US 290 for approximately 4-6 weeks. 

• Southbound Giles/Johnny Morris traffic will be detoured west on US 290 to the newly 
constructed turnaround just east of Springdale at Arterial A. 

• Northbound Giles/Johnny Morris traffic will be detoured to the east on US 290 to the 
Harris Branch turnaround. The intersection will be closed for approximately four to six 
weeks. 

• On Wednesday, September 4th from 6 p.m. to 5 a.m., access to and from Giles at US 290 
will be blocked. Southbound Giles traffic will be detoured to Blue Goose and then to 
Harris Branch to access US 290. Eastbound and northbound traffic wishing to access 
Giles will be detoured east on US 290 to Harris Branch, follow Harris Branch Blvd. to 
Blue Goose, and take Blue Goose to connect to Giles. 

 
For more information about the Manor Expressway project – including maps, schematics, real-
time construction photos and the planned shared-use path – visit the Mobility Authority’s project 
website, www.ManorExpressway.com. 
 

### 
 
 
About the Mobility Authority 
The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority is a local, independent government agency 
created to improve the regional transportation system. Our mission is to implement innovative 
solutions that reduce congestion and create transportation choices that enhance quality of life and 
economic vitality. The Mobility Authority is the state’s first regional mobility authority, created 
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in January 2003 to serve Travis and Williamson counties. The Mobility Authority currently 
operates the 183A toll road in Williamson County and is currently working to construct phase 
two of the US 290 East (Manor Expressway) project and construct new express lanes on MoPac 
(Loop 1). Learn more at www.mobilityauthority.com. 


